CITY OF VERGAS

PUBLIC HEARING

6:00 P.M.

Candor Township Hall

Monday, September 8, 2014

Purpose of Public Hearing for City of Vergas and Candor Township to discuss orderly Annexation

CITY OF VERGAS

COUNCIL AGENDA

VERGAS EVENT CENTER

6:30 P.M. on Monday, September 8, 2014

(Reminder the Frazee-Vergas Forum is recording this meeting and all information discussed is public information)

Additions or Deletion to Agenda

Council Minutes of the August 11 and September 2

Financial Report

Bills Paid Between Council and Council Bills

Liquor Store Bills for July 2014

Construction permit-401 Railway Ave, steel siding and 12 windows

Candor Township Annexation

Economic Development Authority (EDA) 

Firemen’s Dance Bar License & Gambling License-October 18, 2014

Vergas Community Club-Red Neck Parade Street Closing

Trail

A.
 Railway to Scharf

B.
Donald Bennett Donation

Wells

Permit Deposit

Planning Commission

a.
Meeting Review

b.
Member Appointment

Vergas Event Center Advisory Board

Report from Public Utilities Superintendent Michael DuFrane

Mayors Minute

2015 Budget

Information

2014 League of MN Cities Regional Meeting, Vergas Event Center, October 29, 2014
Candor Township and City of Vergas

Public Hearing

September 8, 2014

The City Council of Vergas attended a public hearing with Candor Township Board presiding over for an Orderly Annexation with Candor Township at 6:00 p.m., on Tuesday, 09-08-14 at the Candor Township Hall with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Paul Pinke, Keith Bunkowske, Scott Goodman and Kevin Zitzow. Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Pete Fankhandel, Paulette Moltzan, Barbara Maneval, Daniele Maneval, Fred Wolter, Robin Maneval, Neil Strawhorn, Richard Peterson, Charles Hillstrom, Terry Bennett, Ronald Hoffman, Brad Syltie, Lowell Bradbury, Henry Moltzan, Sharon Sauer and City Attorney Steve Peloquin.

Candor Board Chair Brad Syltie called the public hearing to order. 

Haarstick reviewed the annexation guidelines.  Syltie opened meeting up to public comments.

Many comments regarding the lack of interest for the annexation were made and Council Member Goodman explained need for annexation.  

Public hearing closed at 6:40 p.m.

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC
CITY OF VERGAS

REGULAR MEETING

Monday, September 8, 2014 6:50 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in regular session at 6:50 p.m., on Monday, September 8, 2014 in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Scott Goodman, Paul Pinke, Keith Bunkowske and Kevin Zitzow. Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane, Tyanne Jacobson, Steve Peloquin of Peloquin ● Beck, P.A, Duane Strand and Vanessa Sleen.
Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order. 

Motion by Pinke, and seconded by Bunkowske to accept agenda with the following additions:  two construction permits and the following deletion: Donald Bennett donation.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Bunkowske to approve the minutes of August 11, 2014 and September 2, 2014.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Pinke, seconded by Goodman to approve construction permits: 401 Railway Ave for siding and windows and 304 S Pelican Ave for shingling.  Motion passed unanimously.

Discussed construction permit at 261 Hill St for a new trailer house and postponed discussion until property owner was present.   
Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to approve City bills totaling $94,934.17.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Bunkowske to approve Liquor Store bills totaling $79,304.03. Motion passed unanimously.
Council discussed Candor Township annexation public hearing and will further discuss at the October meeting.
Discussed construction permit for 261 Hill Street with information from Otter Tail County website. New property will be larger than the proposed home being placed on the property.  Utilities Superintendent DuFrane and property owner Vanessa Sleen left meeting to measure the current trailer house.  
Motion by Pinke, seconded by Bunkowske to approve Fireman’s Dance bar license and gambling license for October 18, 2014.  Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Goodman, seconded by Pinke to close Main Street for the Red Neck parade on November 22, 2015. Motion passed unanimously.

Trail committee has received quotes for filling and paving along Main Street for bike and walking path from Railway Avenue to Scharf Avenue for a cost of $15,457.00.  We have been given a donation from the Vergas Community Club for $14,000.00 for the path.  Lammers also explained we do need a State permit to work on Hwy 228 which requires a $1,000 deposit.  Zitzow requested Lammers check to see if we need a Minnesota Pollution Control Agency permit.  We need to make sure we are not working with more than an acre of land and would like as-built drawings on trial from KLJ.  Motion by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to approve City spending up to $2,000 on this portion of the trail.  Motion passed unanimously.
Zitzow reviewed the situation regarding our two wells.  We have a water pump going out on one of our wells. We currently have two pumps and to replace one pump the cost is $10,000 and to replace both pumps the cost is $15,000.  Both pumps are over 20 years old and if they break it takes a couple of weeks to get a new pump.  With replacing both pumps we will have a pump sitting here for repairs or to replace a pump if one would go down.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to replace both pumps.  Motion passed unanimously.
Lammers explained that Peloquin has looked into having a permit deposit on licensing as discussed at the last meeting.  This is permissible as long as deposit goes into a non interest bearing checking account.  Peloquin reviewed the permit deposit information regarding any permit.  Discussed criteria of when to receive a deposit and asked planning commission to set criteria.  

DuFrane and Sleen returned to meeting to discuss construction permit for 261 Hill Street.  They measured existing building on property for a total of 1,490 square feet and they will replace with a modular home of 1,344 square feet.  Motion by Pinke, and seconded by Zitzow to allow construction permit to replace trailer with modular home at 261 Hill St. Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Zitzow and seconded by Pinke to adopt the enacting resolution 2014-026 regarding “Enabling the establishment of Economic Development Authority in The City of Vergas.”  (A Complete text of the resolution is part of permanent public record in the City Clerk’s office.)  Discussed changing members to be the full council instead of two members of Council.  Voting  yes: Pinke, Zitzow and Haarstick.  Voting no: Goodman and Bunkowske.  Motion Carried.

Goodman reviewed Planning Commission minutes.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to appoint Duane Strand to the Planning Commission.  Motion passed unanimously.  Discussed surveyed map of area by County Road 4 and Hwy 35.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to approve the surveyed map with the condition it does not create a sub-standard lot on existing parcel. Motion passed unanimously.
Bunkowske reviewed minutes of the Event Center Advisory Board.  Motion by Bunkowske, seconded by Pinke to have TyAnne or Mike hold key to thermostat to Event Center to keep utility costs down.  Discussed getting a programmable thermostat at the Event Center due to Council members not wanting to deal with phone calls regarding the temperature of the Event Center.  Voting yes:  Bunkowske and Pinke.  Voting no.  Goodman, Zitzow and Haarstick.  Motion failed.

DuFrane stated he and Haarstick attended Minnesota Water/Wastewater Agency Response Network (MNWARN) meeting in St Cloud and it was very informative. Hydrants will be flushed within the next month and he will let businesses know when he is flushing.
Mayor Haarstick reviewed the MNWARN class he and DuFrane attended.  Discussed League meeting in October and asked anyone who did not have a City shirt for meeting to let Lammers know what size they would like her to order.
Lammers reviewed proposed 2015 budget.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to adopt the enacting resolution 2014-027 regarding “Tax levy, collectible in 2015 (A Complete text of the resolution is part of permanent public record in the City Clerk’s office.)  increasing tax levy by 2% in 2015.  Motion passed unanimously.
The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC
